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9th July 2019 
 
Ms Maureen O’Sullivan TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 
 

 
Re: PQ27971/19: “To ask the Minister for Health if there are active guidelines on the 
use of defibrillators on infants; and if so, if they are being applied.” 
 

 
Dear Deputy O’Sullivan, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Questions, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 
 
The Pre-Hospital Emergency Care Council (PHECC) is an independent statutory agency 
with responsibility for standards, education and training in the field of pre-hospital emergency 
care. PHECC also maintain a statutory register of emergency medical practitioners in 
Ireland. 
 
The National Ambulance Service operates in line with PHECC’s 2017 Clinical Practice 
Guidelines when providing clinical care to patients.  
  
The following Clinical Practice Guidelines and NAS Clinical Directives are active in the use 
of paediatric defibrillation; 
  

1. Section 7 – Paediatric Emergencies 4/5/6,7.20 version 3, 03/2016 – Basic Life 
Support- Paediatric (< 15 Years)              

2. Clinical Practice Guidelines – 2017 Edition, page 10, Age definitions 
3. National Ambulance Service, Clinical Directive  01/2016 – Paediatric defibrillation 

using the Lifepak 15 monitor/ defibrillator 
 
I have attached a copy of the Clinical Practice Guidelines outlined above for your 
convenience. 
  

I trust this information is of assistance to you and should you require additional information 
please contact me. 
 
 
 



Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Oliver Reilly 
Asst Chief Ambulance Officer  
Corporate Affairs & Communications 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 


